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Message from Monsignor Ren® Mathieu: 
(1) Beginning this Sunday and for the next two weeks, those preparing 
for baptism at the Easter Vigil (ñthe electò) undergo the scrutinies. These 
rites for self-searching & repentance are meant to uncover, then heal, all 
that is weak or sinful in the hearts of the elect; and to bring out, then 
strengthen all that is good in them. The scrutinies are celebrated in order 
to deliver the elect from the power of sin & Satan so the priest includes a 

prayer of exorcism each week; this is to protect the elect against temptation and to give 
them strength. These rites should complete the conversion of the elect from their old 
way of life to a new way of life ï life in Christ. Let us pray as a parish that our elect 
may be given a spirit of repentance, a sense of sin, and the true freedom of the children 
of God. (2) I am aware that some parishioners have no access to internet technology 
and related devices such as smartphones. Nonetheless, these means of communication 
continue to expand, and we want to have the best communication possible with every 
person in our parish. I want to assure all parishioners that basic information about parish 
life and activities is also available through the parish office, in the weekly bulletin and 
announcements before Mass. The newer means of communication do make possible 
quicker access to information and up-to-the-minute updates. (3) From Pope Francisô 
apostolic exhortation on the joy of the family, Amoris Laetitae: "Faith assures us that 
the risen Lord will never abandon us" (n. 256). ñOn the other hand, joy also grows 
through pain and sorrow. In the words of Saint Augustine, óthe greater the danger in 
battle, the greater is the joy of victory.ô After suffering and struggling together, spouses 
are able to experience that it was worth it, because they achieved some good, learned 
something as a couple, or came to appreciate what they have. Few human joys are as 
deep and thrilling as those experienced by two people who love one another and have 
achieved something as the result of a great shared effortò (n. 130). Contemplate and 
Share: Å Who helps me (our family) deal with struggles or sorrow? Consider calling on 
the help of the Holy Family with a simple prayer like ñJesus, Mary, and Joseph, pray 
for us.ò Å How does our family help lessen the pain or suffering of others? How does 
showing care like this draw us closer to Christ? Å When has our family supported some-
one dealing with pain, sorrow, or suffering? What did we discover about joy or another 
good that God made visible when we struggled together? Å What is our family (am I) 
struggling with right now? Write down the answer(s) and tuck the paper behind or 
underneath a crucifix as a reminder that God will never abandon us. Choose a prayer to 
say each time you see the paper in the coming week, for example, ñHoly Spirit, come,ò 
or the Our Father or Hail Mary. A possible ñJoy in Actionò for this week: Fully partici-
pate in CRS Rice Bowl this Lent and read how Catholic Relief Services and your 
prayers and contributions are helping to bring joy to those in need around the world. 
(4) Catholic Education Board Membership: On June 30, one or more members of 
the Good Shepherd Catholic Education Board will conclude terms of service and may 
be replaced. This Board is established by the pastor of Good Shepherd Parish as a 
consultative body to assist him and the principal in the governance of Saint James 
School -- policy formation and administration -- in cooperation with the Office of 
Maine Catholic Schools, the State of Maine Department of Education, and in accord 
with the Board of Education of the Diocese of Portland. Members are appointed by 
the pastor and must be Catholics in good standing. Parishioners who are interested in 
serving on this board should contact the principal of St. James School, Nancy Naimey. 
(5) Thank You of the Week: To parishioners who collected and the one who burned 
last yearôs palms to produce ashes for Ash Wednesday. Thank you! 
 

JOKES PRIESTS CAN TELL, Vol. 9 - Msgr. Tonne: 
When God was creating the animals, a group of angels remarked that it looked like fun, 
so God let them form a committee and create one animal. The committee created a 
platypus ï an animal with the bill of a duck, the fur of an otter, the tail of a beaver, and 
the feet of a frog. 
ñEnough!ò said God, and ever since then there have never been committees in heaven. 
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LENT 2018 
  

Lent continues until the evening 
Mass of the Lordôs Supper on 
Holy Thursday, March 29. 
During Lent, the decoration of the 
altar with flowers is not permitted, 
and musical instruments may be 
played only to give necessary support 
to the singing. Exceptions include 
Laetare Sunday, solemnities & feasts. 

 
 

Lenten Fast & Abstinence: 
In the USA, every Friday of Lent is a 
day of abstinence from meat. Catholics aged 18 and 
over are bound by the law of fasting until their 59th 
birthday. The law of abstinence binds Catholics ages 
14 and older. 
   

Lenten Daily Masses: Refer to the list of Mass 
intentions for a complete schedule of daily Masses in 
Good Shepherd Parish. 
  

Who Am I To Judge? ï a video series by 
Dr. Edward Sri, facilitated by Fr. Brad Morin 
with some group-sharing on Mondays, 6:30-8 pm, 
through Mar. 26 at Most Holy Trinity Hall. 
 

Haddock Suppers During Lent: Fridays at 
Most Holy Trinity Church Hall through Mar. 23, 
4-6:00 pm. Adults $11.00. Students (6-14) $5.00. 
Kids 5 & under are free. Benefits St. James School. 
  

Sacrament of Reconciliation (Confessions): 
Saturdays: 3 pm at Most Holy Trinity, St. Margaret 
and St. Joseph; 3:30 pm at St. Philip. Priests are also 
available upon request after most weekday and 
weekend Masses, or call the office for an appoint-
ment. Special schedule for March 19-22 evenings 
when The Light Is On For You! 
 

Lenten Vespers: MHT Church on Sundays at 4 pm. 
 

Rice Bowl kits are available near church doors to 
enable Lenten prayer, fasting and almsgiving. Dona-
tions will be collected at the conclusion of Lent to 
support the good works of Catholic Relief Services. 
  

 Stations of the Cross: Most Holy Trinity Church on 
Fridays at 1:00 pm & 6:00 pm. On Good Friday: 
Each of our 4 churches will host them at 3:00 pm (at 
St. Joseph Church, the Stations will be in French.) 
  

Lenten Eucharistic Adoration: March 16, 7-8 pm 
at Most Holy Trinity Church. Daily Adoration is 
available 24/7 at the Perpetual Adoration Chapel, 
27 Thornton Avenue in Saco. 
  

Holy Thursday: After Mass, the Eucharist will be 
in repose downstairs in Ste. Anne Chapel where 
adoration will continue until 10:00 pm when a 
Tenebrae service will be led by parishioners. 
 

Easter Communion: In the USA, the obligation to 
receive Holy Communion at least once a year may 
be satisfied from the first Sunday of Lent (Feb. 18) 
to Most Holy Trinity Sunday (May 27). For a just 
cause, this ñEaster Dutyò may be fulfilled at some 
other time of the year. 

Confessions on Saturdays (or by appointment): 
3:00 pm at Most Holy Trinity, St. Joseph and St. Margaret 

3:30 pm at St. Philip 

The Presence Radio Network is 
106.7 FM in Greater Portland, 
www.thepresenceradio.org, on the 
app, or dial 605-475-8037 and listen 
on phones with unlimited minutes. 

Include Catholic radio in your Lenten journey this year! 

http://www.thepresenceradio.org


Saturday, March 3 
   4:00 pm  St. Joseph: (Fr. Dominic Tumusiime) 
                  Madeleine LaBrecque / Leo and Gerard Daudier 
   4:00 pm  Most Holy Trinity: (Fr. David Schlaver) 
                  Michael Morissette / Theode H. Legare 
   4:00 pm  St. Margaret: (Fr. Brad Morin) 
                  Madlyn McPherson / Pauline Dinwiddie 
   4:30 pm  St. Philip: (Msgr. Ren® Mathieu)    Leon Morissette 
Sunday, March 4, Third Sunday of Lent 
   8:00 am  St. Joseph: (Msgr. Ren® Mathieu) 
                  Phil Hill / Concisa, Wilfredo, and Nono Garcia 
   8:30 am  St. Margaret: (Fr. Brad Morin) 
                  Robert Petrick (4th Ann.) / Bernice Curry 
   8:30 am  Most Holy Trinity: (Fr. David Schlaver) 
                  Leo Gagne (5th Ann.) / Fernand Marchand (4th Ann.) 
   9:00 am  St. Philip: (Fr. Dominic Tumusiime)    Stella Curit 
 10:30 am  Most Holy Trinity: (Msgr. Ren® Mathieu) 
                  Ben Woodbury / For All People in Good Shepherd Parish 
 10:30 am  St. Margaret: (Fr. Brad Morin) 
                  Richard Bouffard / Carrie Cunningham Chandler (1st Ann.) 
 11:00 am  St. Joseph: (Fr. Dominic Tumusiime) 
                  Ronald and Kenneth Powell / Roland Farley 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Monday, March 5 
   9:00 am  Most Holy Trinity: St. Anthony for favor obtained / 
                  Yolande Tardif 
Tuesday, March 6 
   7:00 am  Most Holy Trinity: Dorothy Dube / Pauline Boisvert 
   9:00 am  Most Holy Trinity: Nancey Jenkins / Frances Sottile 

Wednesday, March 7 
   8:30 am  St. James School: Lorraine Stevens 
   9:00 am  St. Philip: In honor of Our Lord Jesus Christ / Alice Goulet 
Thursday, March 8 
   8:00 am  St. Margaret: Frances Sottile 
   9:00 am  St. Philip: Rev. Francis Blouin / Richard & Lucia Moore 
Friday, March 9 
   7:00 am  Most Holy Trinity: Dec members of the Picard family / 
                  Richard Fecteau 
   9:00 am  Most Holy Trinity: Frances Sottile / Robert Ciaraldi 
Saturday, March 10 
   4:00 pm  St. Joseph: (Fr. Brad Morin) 
                  Donald Pepin / Lionel Sylvain (20th Ann.) 
   4:00 pm  Most Holy Trinity: (Fr. Dominic Tumusiime) 
                  Helen Nadeau / Theresa Bergeron Googins 
   4:00 pm  St. Margaret: (Msgr. Ren® Mathieu) 
                  Dec members of the Poretta family / Bob Raymond 
   4:30 pm  St. Philip: (Fr. David Schlaver) 
                  Mr. & Mrs. Adrien Lacourse 
Sunday, March 11, Fourth Sunday of Lent 
   8:00 am  St. Joseph: (Fr. Joseph Manship) 
                  Alphee Gregoire / Muriel Ouellette 
   8:30 am  St. Margaret: (Msgr. Ren® Mathieu) 
                  Vivien & James Sullivan 
   8:30 am  Most Holy Trinity: (Fr. Dominic Tumusiime) 
                  Marion Lafortune / Deceased members of St. Louis HS ó67 
   9:00 am  St. Philip: (Fr. Brad Morin) 
                  Charles C. Cyr (6th Ann.) / Marie LôHeureux (4th Ann.) 
 10:30 am  Most Holy Trinity: (Fr. Dominic Tumusiime) 
                  Priscilla Provencher / Normand R. Verville 
 10:30 am  St. Margaret: (Msgr. Ren® Mathieu) 
                  Jeannine Morneau (1st Ann.) / 
                  For All People in Good Shepherd Parish 
 11:00 am  St. Joseph: (Fr. Brad Morin) 
                  Murielle Roy / Ronald Donovan 

PARISH LITURGIES  
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PILLARS OF LENT: The second pillar of Lent is FASTING. 
Fasting means we give something up to make more space for what's 
truly important - our relationship with God and our neighbor. 

We do this to help us recognize the difference between wants and needs. 
Choosing to live without something we love reminds us 

that everything we have is a gift from God. 
Another aspect of Lenten fasting is not eating meat on Fridays. 

Donald Saucier (born 1940) * Robert Gagne (born 1942) 
Simone Estrella (born 1936) * Annie ñJackieò Grant (born 1942) 
Carmen Janson (born 1938) * Floyd Chasse, Sr. (born 1921) 
Alice Goulet (born 1926) * Ralph Daignault (born 1931) 

 

May their souls and the souls of all the faithful 
departed through the mercy of God rest in peace. 

We try to list the name of the priest who will cele-
brate every scheduled weekend Mass. However, 
this schedule may be changed without notice. 

Donations to food pantries at all our churches: 
This week: canned green beans / pork & beans 

WOMEN½S DISCERNMENT GROUP: FIAT is a womenôs discern-
ment group for high school juniors & seniors, college students 
and beyond who want to know more about religious Sisters, 
and may be questioning this vocation for themselves. 

All meetings are on the 2nd Friday/month, 6:00ï8:00 pm at 
St. Joseph Convent/409 Pool St., Biddeford. Next mtg: Mar. 9. 

The Sanctuary Lamp at Most Holy Trinity Church is 
burning this week in memory of: Priscille Curro 

 

"!04)3- 02%0!2!4)/.ȡ In 2 engaging sessions, 
REBORN explores the true relevance of Baptism, 

for both parents & godparents. 
 

Sessions are bi-monthly: 6-8 PM at MHT. 
Next ones: Tuesdays, Mar. 6 & 13  and  May 1 & 8. 

 

Baptisms are scheduled after the preparation process is 
completed by the parents. FMI contact: Donna Caron at 
282-4812x113; Donna.Caron@portlanddiocese.org. 

Eucharistic Ministers to the Homebound 
At this time, we are seeking to expand our ministry to the local 

nursing homes. If you are presently a Eucharistic minister or would 
like to be a minister to the nursing home, we invite you to contact 
Deacon Kevin at 282-3321x112 / kevin.jacques@portlanddiocese.org. 

As always, thank you for your gift of support. 

 

The newly Elect will participate in the 
First Scrutiny to be held during the 9:00 am 
Mass at St. Philip Church this Sun., March 4. 
These Rites should complete the conversion 
of the elect from their old way of life to a 
new way ï life in Christ. 
 

Please pray for them during this solemn period of discernment. 

NOTE: Mass has resumed at St. James School on Wednesdays. 

LENTEN VESPERS continue each Sunday afternoon 
through Mar. 25 at Most Holy Trinity Church at 4:00 pm. 
Everyone is encouraged to join us as Good Shepherd parish-
ioners & clergy lead us through scripture, reflection, prayer, 
& song; a meaningful enhancement to our Lenten journey. 

NOTE: Incense is used at these services. 
 

Stations of the Cross: MHT Church - Fridays at 1:00 & 6:00 pm. 
On Good Friday: Each of our churches will host them at 3:00 pm 

(at St. Joseph, the Stations will be in French.) 

A LENTEN OPPORTUNITY FOR SPIRITUAL GROWTH 
Are you looking for a way to grow closer to Christ this Lent? 

Join us on Thursday afternoons during Lent through March 29th, 
1:30-3:00 pm, at Most Holy Trinity 

for Lectio Divina, praying with Scripture, 
facilitated by Adele Millette. 

Lectio Divina is our traditional way of cultivating 
friendship with Christ. Call the main office 

to register at 282-3321 or call Adele directly at 937-2313. 

mailto:Donna.Caron@portlanddiocese.org
mailto:kevin.jacques@portlanddiocese.org


SAINT  JAMES  CATHOLIC  SCHOOL  

25 Graham Street             Phone 207-282-4084 
Biddeford, ME 04005               FAX 207-286-3693 
E-mail GSPschools@portlanddiocese.org 
Website www.sjsbiddeford.org 

G  S  P                    T  S   L                      M  4, 2018 

FAMILY  FAITH  FORMATION  

SCHEDULE FOR MARCH 
3-4/5  AT HOME LESSONS 

3-11/12  CLASSROOM SESSIONS 
3/18  SPY1 RETREAT 9:45 am @ MHT 

3-25  ALL FAMILIES PLEASE JOIN US FOR OUR 
PALM SUNDAY STATIONS OF THE CROSS 

SHADOW PLAY ð 9:45 am @ MHT 
3-26  NO MONDAY CLASSES 

 

Please plan ahead to join us for  
Holy Week celebrations at St. Joseph Church  

 

SPEND TIME WITH SCRIPTURE  
 

The Responsorial Psalm, declaring 
òThe law of the Lord is perfect, refreshing the souló, 

immediately follows the proclamation of the 
Ten Commandments in the first reading. 

Take time this week to review the 10 Commandments 
& ponder how they are trustworthy, clear, & precious. 

 

In the Gospel, we see Jesusõ strong hand as 
He is moved to anger at the misuse of His Fatherõs house. 

This is a beautiful demonstration of authentic love, 
that is, not allowing others to remain in sin, 
but to bring them to truth and righteousness. 

 

FMI: michelle.philbrick@portlanddiocese.org / 282-4812 x115 

FMI regarding Youth Ministry events/programs, contact youth minister, 
Josh Houde, 282-4812 x117 or joshua.houde@portlanddiocese.org. 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

YOUNG ADULTS/YOUNG FAMILIES 

Youth Ministry Calendar ï Sunday Meetings, 5:30 pm at MHT 
 
 

Mar. 4 ï Middle School Rally (NO Youth Mass or evening session) 
Mar. 11 ï Edge & Life Night * Mar. 18 - Edge & Life Night 

Mar. 25 - Holy Week Retreat 

Saint Jamesô 
School doors 
are decorated 
with the beliefs 
of our school. 

 

Here is a small 
sample of 
reminders 
of why a 
Catholic Education teaches 

the whole child and produces well rounded individuals 
who not only have an excellent education, 
but also who learn and live their faith. 

 

As we prepare for the future, we build upon the faith and sacrifice of 
our ancestors creating hope for the future. 
 

Now there is a special opportunity for all parishioners to strengthen our 
parish and to ensure that our legacy of faith will continue in perpetuity. 

St. James School 
Endowment Fund 

with the Catholic Foundation of Maine 

For more information on how you can build this important fund for our parish, 
contact Elizabeth Badger, Executive Director, the Catholic Foundation of Maine, 
207-321-7820 or elizabeth.badger@catholicfoundationmaine.org. 

July 13-15 (Fri-Sun): Steubenville East Youth Conference ð is a 
dynamic weekend conference for Catholic high school youth featuring 
powerful music, presentations and the sacraments. Approximately 3,000 
participants attend each summer in Lowell, MA. We brought 13 youth & 
4 adults last year. While the conference is this summer, registration is now 
open! Youth minister, Josh Houde, has reserved a dozen youth spots and 
will distribute them on a first-come, first-serve basis. All that is required 
now is a $50 deposit to reserve your spot. Please let Josh know if you 
would like to join us as soon as possible and reserve your spot. We hope to 
fundraise most (or all) of the remaining cost as the event approaches. 

Save the Date: Saint James School Auction 
 

On April 27, Saint James School will be hosting a live and 
silent auction featuring comedian Jimmy Dunn at the 

Nonantum Resort in Kennebunkport from 6 to 9 pm. Please join us this 
spring as we chart a course toward a bright future for our students and 
raise funds to bring new technologies to Saint James School. 

 

If your family or business is interested in 
sponsoring our auction, please contact Lynn Roy 

at lynn.roy@portlanddiocese.org before March 16 for more details. 
We are also collecting new items for our silent and live auctions. 
Items including gift certificates, tickets to sport & theater events, and 
vacation rentals & get-aways are always popular, and we would 

welcome these types of donations by March 16 to support our event. 
 

The Auction Committee has set up a Facebook page and will be 
updating it regularly between now and April to share information. 

Please like, share and follow our page: 
https://www.facebook.com/SaintJamesSchoolAuction/. 

We look forward to spending a fun evening with you & your families! 

Come support your school & enjoy a night off from cooking  
with a delicious meal of baked haddock, mashed potato, 

green beans, coleslaw, bread and cake! 
Fridays through Mar. 23 * 4:00 - 6:00 pm @ MHT Hall  

 

Adults $11 *** Students (6-14) $5 *** Kids 5 & under free 

SPONSOR  

No Youth Mass in March 
 

Please note that due to the Catholic Middle School Rally on Mar. 4, 
there will be no Sunday evening Youth Mass in the month of 

March. However, the parishôs 10:30 am Mass at Most Holy Trinity 
on Mar. 4 will be part of the Middle School rally, and youth and 
their families are especially invited to attend that Mass with youth 

from around the diocese! 

Join us for our Open Houses from 9:00 am to 1:00 pm! 
 
 

Tues., Mar. 27
th 
(9-1) 

Fri, Apr. 27
th 
(9-1) 

Mar. 15 (Thur): Theology on Tap w/ Fr. Seamus Griesbach: Topic 
TBA ï Come join other young adults for fellowship & conversation on 
Thurs., Mar. 15, 7-9 pm at The Kerrymen Pub in Saco (512 Main St). 
Weôll be upstairs in their side room for groups called ñMaryôs Room.ò 
T.O.T. is a gathering of young adults (ages 18-39) that features food, 
drink, fellowship, & engaging discussions. Father Griesbach is the 

Director of Vocations for the Diocese of Portland, and a popular presenter 
with young adults. FMI contact Josh at the info above. Please join us! 

mailto:michelle.philbrick@portlanddiocese.org
mailto:joshua.houde@portlanddiocese.org
mailto:lynn.roy@portlanddiocese.org
https://www.facebook.com/SaintJamesSchoolAuction/
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Good Shepherd Parish 50/50 Club 
Name_______________________________________________ 
 

Address_____________________________________________ 
 

City________________________________________________ 
 

Telephone#__________________________________________ 
 

Please detach and return to Good Shepherd Parish, 271 Main St, 
Saco, ME 04072, or you can drop it in the collection basket at 
Mass in an envelope marked "50/50 Club." 
$5 a month, $30 for 6 months, $60 for a year. 

The Daughters of Isabella will hold their business meeting 
on March 14 at 6:00 pm. The March Social will be held on March 18 
at 1:00 pm at St. Joseph Church Hall. The event is a baby shower to help 
assist mothers at St. Andre's in Biddeford and Mother Seton House 
in Fryeburg, Maine. In lieu of a canned item, please bring 

a new, unwrapped baby item. Baby Blanket Bingo will be played. 

Job Openings 
 

Good Shepherd Parish Cemeteries: is seeking a grounds keeper to 
work fulltime at the parish cemeteries. This person will work mostly 
outdoors and must be courteous and professional. The ideal candidate 
will be familiar with operating a backhoe and maintenance of 
lawn tractors. If interested please send cover letter and resume to 

GoodShepherd@portlanddiocese.org. 
 

Maintenance-Custodian Person: This is a part-time position for the 
parish at St. Margaret Church in Old Orchard Beach. 

Please see the full job description at http://goodshepherdparish.us/
employment-opportunities. Submit inquiries and resumes to 
GoodShepherd@portlanddiocese.org and reference 

Maintenance - Custodian Position. 
 

Maintenance - Custodian Person: Good Shepherd Parish 
is hiring for a part-time position, with the potential for full time. 
Primary responsibilities will be at St. Joseph Church in Biddeford. 
For those interested, please see the full job description available for 
viewing at http://goodshepherdparish.us/employment-opportunities. 
Submit inquiries and resumes to GoodShepherd@portlanddiocese.org 

and reference Maintenance - Custodian Position. 

All men are welcome to the TMIY! Lenten program,  
"Priest, Prophet, Kingò w/ Bishop Robert Barron 
which continues Sat., Mar. 10th. Through this presen-

tation youôll discover Jesus as the Anointed Oneïthe ultimate priest, 
prophet, and king foreshadowed throughout the (Old Testament) Scriptures. 
**Meetings: Sat. AM in the youth room downstairs at MHT; begins w/ 
prayer at 6:30; program at 7:00. FMI: Ken, 590-5805; or Dave, 590-5198. 

Second Collection This Weekend: is for Easter Flowers to decorate 
and beautify our churches during this most holy time of year. The 
inclusion of flowers helps to enrich our celebration and praise. Thank 
you for your generosity. (There is space on the back of the envelope to 
write the names of those you wish to remember/honor with your gift.) 

 

Second Collection Next Weekend - Catholic Relief Services: 
This is a diocesan and national collection of the USCCB for Catholic 
Relief Services, which helps families by working to provide for their 
basic needs, teaching valuable life skills, welcoming refugees, and 
supporting legislation that protects those vulnerable to poverty & war. 

The Fr. Z®non Healing Service is going to be: 
This Mon., Mar. 5, 10 am, at Ste Anne Chapel. 

The Friends of Father Zenon meets: Tues., Mar. 6, 10 am, MHT CR. 

WOMEN OF VIRTUE ð WOMENS GROUP  
            LIVING FAITH TOGETHER 
ALL LADIES ARE INVITED TO JOIN US THIS LENT 
AS WE WATCH AND DISCUSS BISHOP ROBERT BARRONôS 
SEVEN DEADLY SINS & SEVEN LIVELY VIRTUES. 
March 10th ï St. Joseph Hall 
April 14th ï St. Joseph Hall 

We meet 7:30 am ï 9:30 am. 
Come and pray, share, learn, and laugh with us! 

All women are welcome! 

The Catholicôs Divorce Survival Guide, Helping You to Find 
Peace, Power, & Passion after Your Divorce 

ï beginning March 1st at Most Holy Trinity in Saco. 
Perhaps you or someone you know are going through a divorce now 
-or perhaps it has been some time, even years ago now, and youôre 
still struggling with certain issues. No matter where you are, we can 
help. Good Shepherd will be offering this program on Thursdays, 
beginning March 1st at 6:30 pm at Most Holy Trinity Church, Saco. 

Please call the main office to sign up at 282-3321. 

 

Good Shepherd Parish Christmas Fair 2018: Nov. 9-11 
 

A good friend of mine has made it his special commitment to 
put money aside every week from his check to do two things for 
the Christmas Fair in the Parish. The first is that he puts money away so 
that when the fair approaches, he has some to spend on a large item to 
donate to the Penny Auction table. The second is that of the money he 
puts aside, he saves some to spend at the Christmas Fair. This way he is 
not strapped all at once to come up with his donation. This does not 
detract from his weekly tithing, nor does it take away from his regular 
charitable contributions. Without embarrassing him, I'd like to take this 
opportunity to thank him and everyone else who helps to make our 
Christmas Fair a huge success through their selfless giving. 
Thank you and may God Bless you all abundantly, 

especially during this Lenten Season. ~ Dan Bastarache, 284-5195 

ÀBEHOLDÀ    Eucharistic Adoration Holy Hour 
JOIN US! Fri., Mar. 16 at MHT Church! 7-8 pm (following 
Stations of the Cross). Come & experience powerful Praise & 
Worship as we honor our Lord in the Blessed Sacrament. 

No Youth Mass in March: Please note that due to the Catholic 
Middle School Rally on March 4, there will be no Sunday evening 
Youth Mass in the month of March. However, the parishôs 10:30 am 

Mass at Most Holy Trinity on March 4 will be part of the 
Middle School rally, and youth and their families are especially 
invited to attend that Mass with youth from around the diocese! 

OFFERTORY COUNTING: Each Monday and Tuesday morning 
volunteers donate their time to sort and count for deposit our weekend 
collections. In order to expedite this process and make the work easier 
we would greatly appreciate your cooperation with the following: 

¶ please avoid the use of scotch tape, stickers and staples on the 
offertory envelopes. 
¶ please do not roll, fold, twist or otherwise distort your bills or 

envelopes. 
      ¶ please keep all Diocesan & National second collection donations 
separate from all Parish second collections to ensure a more accurate 
and streamlined administrative process (i.e. use separate checks/
envelopes when designating your gift). 
 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROSITY & SUPPORT 

April 27-29 - Come to a Rachelôs Vineyard Retreat in 
southern Maine for those hurting after abortion. 

It is normal to grieve a pregnancy loss, including the loss of 
a child by abortion. Come to a Rachelôs Vineyard Retreat 
Apr. 27-29 whether you are the mother, father, or relative of 

the baby. Youôll have a private room for 2 nights & join a handful of 
others who also want to move beyond the pain. Come experience, 
through Scripture, Godôs profound mercy. Preregistration is needed. 
For general info, visit www.portlanddiocese.org/projectrachel and 
www.rachelsvineyard.org. To discuss registration, contact 
Annette Rioux at amrioux33@gmail.com / (207) 774-2420, 

or contact Judy Shaw at jude23@outlook.com. 
CCME: General Meeting: Sun., March 4 
Holy Martyrs Parish, 266 Foreside Rd, Falmouth, ME 
1 pm: Pot Luck ; 1:30: Business Mtg ; 2: African Safari Adventure 
w/ Carol Fredriksen 

***************************************** 
DINING OUT: Sun., March 18 ï 1 pm - Roseôs Italian Restaurant 
690 Roosevelt Trail; North Windham, ME. Contact Louise, 926-5676 
 

Connected Catholics is a group of single, widowed, separated, and 
divorced Catholic men & women, who gather to share their faith 
journey and celebrate life, who want to participate in their church, 
grow in faith, and build a better life in their community. The purpose of 
Connected Catholics is to offer a variety of programs, experiences and 
opportunities that enrich members socially, educationally & spiritually. 

http://goodshepherdparish.us/employment-opportunities
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 !The Saco Meals Program is in need of both 
a Monday AND a Thursday Cook! 

Please contact Jacqueline Newport at sacomeals@sacomeals.org 
or call 604-0985 if you can help. Thanks so much. 

 

Saco Meals is in need of: ground coffee.  
Please drop off at Most Holy Trinity Hall. God bless you.  

 

Please note: If you are considering donating fresh or canned 
goods to Saco Meals, first of all, thank you! We are most grateful 
for those donations! However, it would be most helpful to please 

first contact either Jacqueline (info above) or a Saco Meals  
representative regarding your food donation; this will prevent 
food being wasted/thrown out, since food is often left with no 
information of when it arrived (& how long it has been with no 

refrigeration). Also, please check labels for expiration dates.  

Retreats at Marie Joseph Spiritual Center 
Deep Calls to Deep ~ An Ignatian Directed Prayer Weekendé 
March 9-11, 2018 w/ Nancy Sheridan, SASV and Ken Hughes, SJ 
On the opening evening, this silent retreat will begin with a group 
reflection on desire. This will be followed by small group meetings 
with individual directors. The remainder of the weekend will include 
individual daily meetings with a director. Liturgy and Morning & 

Evening Prayer will be at the heart of our days together. Begins Friday 
at 4:00 pm and ends Sunday at 3:00 pm. Cost: $230 for private room. 

 

Light in Darkness:  Godôs Presence in Hope and Loveé 
March 16-18, 2018 w/ Beverley Fournier, MA, MTS, M.Div. 

This weekend retreat centers on the experience of Godôs presence in 
hope and love in the midst of our deepest trials and darkest times. 

Through guided meditation, Lectio Divina, gentle reflective sharing and 
song, we will seek to fully embrace the mystery of Godôs presence 
in our lives. Cost. $220 for private room ; $200 for shared room. 

 

FMI/to register, call 207-284-5671 ; www.mariejosephspiritual.org. 

Pilgrimage to St. Anne de Beaupre: 
The Sodality of St. Anne in Westbrook will be sponsoring 
a Pilgrimage to St. Anne de Beaupre June 28-30, with a 
side trip to Quebec City. Please come join us with your 
family and friends on a Pilgrimage which promises to be 
both spiritual and fun. Passports will be required. 
FMI contact Marilyn Foster at 854-1199. 

Cost per person: Single  $351.00 ; Double  $220.00 ; Triple  $185.00 

SAVE THE DATE: The 7th 
Annual Womenôs Conference: 

Sat., May 5, 8 am - 4:30 pm, at the Holiday 
Inn By The Bay, Portland. Cost includes 
continental breakfast & lunch. Early bird 
price: $55 (if register by Apr. 6). Register 

Mar. 5 - Apr. 30. FMI: http://portlanddiocese.org//womensconference. 

 

Sunday March 18, 
Music Composer Eric Genuis 
will be performing at Sacred Heart 
Church in Yarmouth, ME. This benefit 
concert will start at 3 pm. Proceeds will 
go to the Parish of the Holy Eucharist 

Womenôs ACTS Retreat. 
Tickets are on sale NOW 

- $20 a person or $60 a family. 
Call the Parish of the Holy Eucharist 
parish office at 847-6890 to buy your 
tickets. This is one event you 
definitely do not want to miss. 

FMI visit the POTHE Parish website at 
www.pothe.org and click on the 
Eric Genuis link under the 
Catholic Life heading. 
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